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March 21, 2017
Snowmass Fire Station Annex
Board Members present:
Aaron Oakley, Chelsea Congdon, Michael Kinsley, Jeffrey Woodruff. Rick Heede, George Johnson, Jill Sabella, David Chase and Chris Collins
Guests: Sue Helm, Molly and Steve Child, Alice Collins, Meredith Oakley, John McBride and Patsy Batchelder
Guests: Chris Bergerud, Kevin Heath and Mike Albert, 730 Rose Spur Lane
Meeting was called to order at 7 pm.
February Minutes
Approved. Motion by David Chase; seconded by George Johnson
Nominate/Elect treasurer
George Johnson declined the position; Chelsea volunteered.  Approved by unanimous vote. 
Old/New Business and Public Comments
George brought up that fire danger is already very high.  He encouraged an alert to residents, like an email blast. Also residents should look into a burn permit to do control burn, with county approval. Steve Child offered to do an announcement on Grass Roots the next day.  Chelsea will contact APR about a PSA.
Jeffrey Woodruff printed copies of two large maps of the new caucus area boundaries, an aerial and a political map.  Caucus wants to keep them at the fire station annex  - one for meetings and one for the land use committee.  Can also be used on the website.
Steve Child spoke on the William’s Hill’s new TV transmitting station equipment for TV and FM radio.  We should have great reception now. Also installed DTR - digital trunk radio for emergencies, which can add broadband translators (“middle mile” broadband) in valley and beyond. The county would need to contract for broadband.
Steve addressed the annual spring cleanup.  Spring is 1 1/2 months early this year so there is a need to do the road cleanup early before vegetation grows.   Saturday, April 22 “Earth Day” is the agreed upon date.  Molly Child offered to coordinate the clean up. Chelsea motioned approval; Kinsley seconded.
Land Use Committee
1) 730 Rose Spur LLC
Rick introduced 730 owner Chris Bergerud and architects Mike Albert and Kevin Heath.
The presentation was for a demolition of an existing building, and approval of an activity envelope for a new home. The Land Use committee had met at the site earlier in the day.
Mike Albert, architect, and Kevin Heath presented information and drawings for the 31 acre site. Existing home will be deconstructed, new home 5,000 sq. ft. put on same footprint with addition of lap pool and front deck. Existing barn remains. New guest house and eventually green house. The site on the McCabe Ranch has had a building envelope but not an activity envelope. They have checked with the fire department and will widen driveway to 16’ and will alter turnaround area by the barn to meet code. The house is well situated into the land.  Landscaping is now spruce, cottonwood, aspen and native grasses.
House is one story, lower roof line that original, metal gray roof, wood and stone siding. Maybe metal on the west side. Driveway will be gravel or crushed asphalt, porous for drainage/seepage. The pond below the house is fed by existing ditch, and the new plan will add a new second ditch to enter into pond. George and Chelsea stressed getting approval/meeting requirements from the county, state and federal for water work. Rick commented the building site plan was exemplary. George made a motion: The Snowmass Capitol Creek Caucus approves the 730 Rose Spur project including but not limited to building and activity area contingent on the owner obtaining all necessary Pitkin County, State and Federal permits.  David Chase seconded the motion, contingent on having all department requirements met, especially the pond altering. All approved; motion passed. The McCabe Ranch HOA had previously approved the 730 site.
2) Nineteenth Street Trust, Snowmass Creek Road
The committee met with architect Ryan Lee in February to review activity envelope and site plan. 32 acres, shares well with neighbor, needs onsite septic, likely 2-story.
Rick said it was pretty straightforward. They were asking for an “exception”, to be closer to the road and the river. Normally setbacks are 100’ from creek and 100’ from road. The activity envelope puts the house closer to river. Discussion focused on setback from the river and assurances that riparian vegetation would be preserved. Rick will write a letter to the county with Board input. Michael moved to approve the activity envelope; David seconded.
3) Patsy brought up the former Ken Smith house on Sopris Creek Road, now owned by Russell family at top of hill. New barns are under construction and there is use of story poles, because of the Master Plan.
Master Plan
David wants to persevere on the plan so in a month or two it is finished. The Board concurred on creating a new 2017 plan as a fresh start, circulate it for comment and provide opportunities for community discussion as needed before finalizing. David would like to be at the meeting when the Master Plan is discussed and since he will not be able to attend April’s meeting, it was decided to move that item to May’s agenda.
MAVIC Haute Route Rockies
Rick and Jill went to a hearing on the ride at the Aspen Fire station March 8.
This is the first time this race has been in the US and Colorado. ClippedIn Productions is producing it. The 7-day ride starts in Boulder and ends in Crested Butte. Wednesday, June 28 the 400 plus riders go over Independence Pass, thru Aspen to Snowmass Village. Thursday, June 29, approximately 6:30am, the riders leave Snowmass Village, go up and over the Divide Road onto upper Snowmass Creek Road.  Around 7-8 am most riders will pass the “T” intersection - same time as a lot of construction traffic and local work traffic hit that intersection. There will be deputies/law enforcement/aid, etc people from several agencies to monitor the traffic and riders. They anticipate all riders pass the “T” by 9 am. We stressed our concern is keeping the morning traffic moving as normally as possible.  Any emergency vehicles will take precedence. We asked respect property, trash. Spectators can watch at the fire station annex. There will be public notices in paper, radio etc but Snowmass Capitol Creek Caucus would do an email blast as well.
Website
Jeffrey developed a user-friendly site through WIX which he feels should be open and available to the community. Because there was no wifi at the fire station annex, it couldn’t be projected.  It is clean and efficient, easy to access, set up blogs to keep interest up. We will continue to develop it.
Aaron will look into if the caucus could hook into the fire station annex’s wifi. 
Rick will be here April, maybe May.  Then he will be gone for about a year so we will need new chair of Land Use, and new board member. Adding a new board member is allowed under the existing by-laws.
Adjourn
Aaron moved to adjourn; George seconded.
Respectfully submitted,
Jill Sabella, Secretary Snowmass Capitol Creek Caucus
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